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A Special Meeting of the Consolidation Committee was held on December 21, 2023 at the Shaker Pines fire station.

Those present from the Consolidation Committee were Cochair Guy Beck, Cochair Mark Zarcaro, Peter Burk, Richard Tkacz, Chief Jim Nolan, Chief Jack Flanagan, D. Chief Jamie Hurley and Recording Secretary Maggie Guyette. Also, present was Peter G. Burk, Glen Bentz, Chris Davis and Jason Carlton. 

The meeting started at 6:00 p.m.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for November, 2023 were presented to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Peter Burk and Guy Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

Attorney Bonnie Kumiega from Updike, Kelly & Spellacy called into the meeting to discuss the Shaker Pines Bond.  The committee will have to go to the original bond company for an opinion on moving the bond to the new entity and the tax-exempt status. Guy Beck has contacted the bond attorneys, Day Pitney and they are requiring documentation that the new district is established before they will modify the bond agreement.  Guy Beck will talk with Day Pitney about a letter of engagement.

Attorney Kumiega is working on the By-Laws and resolutions for taxpayers to vote on.  She believes that we can vote on the new district in March and have it effective in July, 2024.

The other three districts are meeting on January 10, 2024.  It is unknown what the purpose is.  Mark Zarcaro received an invitation.  
Page 2

December 21, 2023

Peter G Burk was at the tax collector meeting with the other departments.  He shared with Hazardville the presentation made by QDS to handle collecting the taxes, replacing the town tax department.  It would be a substantial savings to use them.  But they recommend that we no longer tax motor vehicles, only real estate.  The company would pay us daily as the payments are received in July and August and pay us 100% of the taxes by September 15th.  It is a ten-year contract.  They will need to know if all the departments in town are going to sign the contract by February 1, 2024,

A discussion was held on consolidation benefits to the taxpayers, especially in Hazardville.   Further discussion will be needed.

No future meeting has been scheduled.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Guy Beck and Peter Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,









Margaret Guyette








Recording Secretary

